
September 10, 1987 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday 

September 10, 1987 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home 

Road.  Wilbur Danner was absent.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Harry Hilbert, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report was approved by motion of Hilbert, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 Tom Gibbons - Be it resolved that Tom Gibbons’ resignation will be effective upon 

completion of services by the authority of all notices of connection and assessments.   

 Hillside Estates - Be it resolved that the Mt. Joy Township Supervisors at their 

September 10, 1987 meeting accept the deed of dedication for the roads in Hillside Estates 

with all cost associated with recording of deed being paid by the developers of Hillside 

Estates and the granting of an easement for the use of a temporary cul-de-sac at the western 

edge of White Run Lane as shown on draft of survey.   

 White Church Road Abandonment - Supervisors to instruct solicitor to have the 

paper work completed for the October meeting.   

 Real Estate Transfer Tax Ordinance - Solicitor sent copy to secretary, secretary to 

make copies for each supervisor for review until the next meeting.   

 Letters of thanks were received from SPCA, Littlestown Senior Center and 

Littlestown Rec Board.   

 A letter was received from Adams County Planning Commission and the Soil 

Conservation District advising the supervisors to attend a meeting on Thursday October 19, 

at 7:30 to 9:30 p.m. at the Cumberland Township Municipal Building.   

 Federal Emergency Agency to advertise the Flood Plain Plan for Mt. Joy Township 

giving the citizens 90 days to make any comment concerning the Flood Plain Plan.   

 Long Road - Base had been completed, will be paved next year.   

 Updyke Road - Base has been completed, will be paved next year.   

 Mr. Mearns requested that a Watch Children sign be placed next to his property 

along King Road.   

 Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.  

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary   

  


